Commission in session pursuant to adjournment at the Courthouse in Bowling Green, County of Pike, State of Missouri;
Bill Allen, Presiding Commissioner, Present
Tom Wallace, Eastern Commissioner, Present
Brock Bailey, Western Commissioner, Present

Bill Allen called the meeting to order at 9:00 am and moved to accept the agenda as presented. Tom Wallace, seconded. Vote 3-0

Commission met with Billy Orf, Road & Bridge Supervisor.

- *Grader operators and grader operations were discussed.
- *CMC is building two grader attachments to assist in road maintenance.
- *CR468 was discussed as a concern.
- *MSHA training for R&B employees will be 2/5/25.
- *Electrical training for R&B employees is scheduled for March.

Commission met with Jeff Banderet, Great River Engineering, regarding CR251. The road project is starting this week with the utility work. The addition of hard surface extension to Hwy D had been submitted and waiting for approval from EDA & CDBG.

Bill Allen moved to go into closed session per statute 610.021.1. Tom Wallace, seconded. Vote 3-0

Commission spoke with Chad Perkins, State Representative, via telephone regarding a local tax issue. The taxpayer in question has been referred to the Board of Equalization, who meets annually in July.

Commission met with Brenda Miller & Josh Pierce, Trust GDC, concerning the renewal rates and deductibles for our Selective Policy. She mentioned we are in a very volatile insurance climate. Tom Wallace made a motion to renew on 4/1/25. Brock Baily, seconded. Vote 3-0.

There being no other business before the County Commission, the meeting adjourned until January 30, 2025, at 9:00am.

Laura Stumbaugh County Clerk Bill Allen, Presiding Commissioner

Tom Wallace, Eastern Commissioner

Brock Bailey, Western Commissioner